

MUSYAWARAH GURU MATA PELAJARAN
MGMP – BAHASA INGGRIS
SMP KABUPATEN CILACAP

Sekretariat: Jalan Jend. A. Yani 15 Telp. 0282-533152 Kode pos: 53213

ASESMEN SUMATIF AKHIR SEMESTER 1
SEKOLAH MENENGAH PERTAMA (SMP)
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2024/2025
KURIKULUM MERDEKA

DOKUMEN NEGARA
SANGAT RAHASIA

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas : VII (Tujuh)
Hari/ Tanggal : Rabu, 4 Desember 2024
Waktu : 07.30 – 09.30 (120 menit)

PETUNJUK UMUM :

1. Tulislah terlebih dahulu nomor peserta Anda pada lembar jawaban yang telah disediakan.
2. Periksa soal-soal sebelum Anda menjawabnya. Laporkan kepada Pengawas ASAS 1 jika terdapat tulisan yang kurang jelas, rusak atau jumlah soal kurang.
3. Jumlah soal sebanyak 40 butir, terdiri dari 25 pilihan ganda, 10 pilihan ganda kompleks dan 5 uraian. Semua soal harus dijawab.
4. Dahulukan mengerjakan soal-soal yang Anda anggap mudah.
5. Kerjakan pada lembar jawaban yang disediakan dengan menggunakan ballpoint yang bertinta biru atau hitam.
6. Apabila ada jawaban yang akan diperbaiki, coretlah dengan dua garis lurus mendatar pada abjad yang hendak diperbaiki, kemudian berilah tanda silang (X) pada abjad yang Anda anggap benar.

Contoh : Pilihan semula :

a	b	c	d
a	b	c	d
a	b	c	d

Dibetulkan :

a	b	c	d
a	b	c	d
a	b	c	d

7. Periksa pekerjaan Anda sebelum diserahkan kepada Pengawas.

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE

Choose the correct answer by crossing a, b, c or d on your answer sheet.

The dialog below is for questions number 1-2.

Pandu	: Hello! (1) ..., My name is Pandu. I'm a new student.
Gery	: Hi, Pandu! I am Gery. (2)
Pandu	: Nice to see you too.

1. What is the best expression to complete the dialog?
a. see you later
b. nice to meet you
c. let me introduce my self
d. allow me to introduce my friend
2. What is the best expression to complete the dialog?
a. see you soon
b. nice to see you
c. long time no see
d. you're so nice

The dialog below is for questions number 3-4.

Mischa	: Hello, Leny! I'd like you to meet my friend, Alea.
Leny	: Hi, Alea! How do you do. Where do you live?
Alea	: Hi, Leni! How do you do, Leni. I live near here. It's about fifteen minutes from our school.

Leny : Oh, I see.

3. From the text, we can conclude that
- a. Alea is Mischa's friend.
 - b. Mischa is Alea's sister.
 - c. Leny is a new student.
 - d. Alea is sad to meet Leny.
4. When will Alea arrive at school if she goes at 06.30 a.m?
- a. At 06.00 a.m
 - b. At 06.15 a.m
 - c. At 06.30 a.m
 - d. At 06.45 a.m

The text is for questions number 5.

Johny : I'm sorry for being late, Sir. I got a flat tire.
Teacher : (5).... You must check it before going to school.

5. The correct expression to complete the dialog is
- a. You're welcome
 - b. Never mind
 - c. My pleasure
 - d. Not bad

The text is for questions number 6.

Rudy : What's the matter?
Vanny : (6)...., mom. I broke the vase.
Mother : That's too bad, but that's OK.

6. The correct expression to complete the dialog is ...
- a. I can't believe it
 - b. I am so sorry
 - c. I don't understand
 - d. I can do it

The text is for questions number 7.

Rano : Hey, you step on my toes!
Akbar : I'm so sorry.

7. The text above is about
- a. having birthday celebration
 - b. having fun with friends
 - c. asking for an apology
 - d. stepping a new phase

The text is for questions number 8.

Rano : Thank you for borrowing me your bike.
Akbar : Don't mention it.

8. Why does Rano thank to Akbar? It is for....
- a. having a new bike
 - b. giving his bike
 - c. lending his bike
 - d. describing his bike

The text is for questions number 9.

Rina : Pass me the salt, please.
Bima : Here you are.
Rina : (9)

9. The best expression to complete the dialog is
- a. Thanks.
 - b. My pleasure.
 - c. Never mind.
 - d. You're welcome.

The text is for questions number 10-12.

Hi guys! I am Wirda. I have siblings, named Adira and Damar. Damar is five years older than Adira. **He** is a professional in-line skater. He joins a club and goes to several competitions every year. He practices in-line skating three times a week. Every morning he goes jogging with Bingo, our dog. Adira is twelve now and she is a student of junior high school in Kupang. Her hobby is cooking because she wants to be a chef one day. She also joins a cooking club after school. I love them very much.

10. What is the purpose of the text?
- to explain how to be a chef
 - to describe people
 - to persuade to join a club
 - to tell a story about in-line skate
11. "**He** is a professional in-line skater." The bold typed word refers to...
- Bingo
 - Wirda
 - Adira
 - Damar
12. How old is Damar?
- 7 years old
 - 12 years old
 - 15 years old
 - 17 years old

The text is for questions number 13-15.

I live in a small house near the city. There are two bedrooms, a living room, a bathroom and a kitchen. Indeed it is a small house; but I like living here. When the door is open, I can see the living room. It is so tiny with only three chairs and a table, nothing else. My bedroom is in the left side of the living room. In the centre of my room, there is my bed. The bed is made of wood. Next to my bedroom is my mother's. In the right side of the living room there is a kitchen. It is my pleasure when my mother cooks; the smell fills my whole house. I still have one more room, it is a garage. My mother keeps her yellow motorcycle there. I know it is a very small house, but it is the best place I have ever seen.

13. What is the text about?
- A tiny house
 - A city near the house
 - A house for rent
 - A small city
14. Why are there only three chairs and a table in the living room? Because...
- the room needs a luxurious thing
 - the room places near the kitchen
 - the room is on the left
 - the room is so small
15. How many rooms are there in the house?
- four
 - five
 - six
 - seven

The text is for questions number 16-17.

Dear Indah,
2024 is an amazing year for you. Now, you're turning 12

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Wish You All the Best!!
From Indra

16. Indra writes the text for

- a. turning twelve
- b. saying goodbye

- c. hoping an amazing year
- d. congratulating Indah

17. When was Indah born? She was born in

- a. 2010
- b. 2011

- c. 2012
- d. 2013

The text is for questions number 18.

Raihan	: (18) Thank you for always support me, mom. Here's a gift for you.
Mother	: Thank you, my little son. That's very kind of you.

18. The best expression to complete the dialog is

- a. Happy teacher's day
- b. Happy mother's day

- c. Happy graduation
- d. Happy birthday

The text is for question number 19.

(+) She is sweeping the floor.
(-) ...

19. The negative form of the sentence is

- a. She doesn't sweep the floor.
- b. She doesn't sweeping the floor.

- c. She isn't sweeping the floor.
- d. She isn't sweep the floor.

The text is for question number 20.

(+) The kids are playing in the park.
(?) ...

20. The interrogative form of the sentence is

- a. Are the kids playing in the park?
- b. Are the kids play in the park?

- c. is the kids playing in the park?
- d. is the kids play in the park?

The text is for question number 21.



21. What are the kids doing?

- a. They are read books.
- b. They reading books.

- c. They are reading books.
- d. They read books.

The text is for question number 22.

(+) Birds fly high in the sky.
(-) ...

22. The negative form of the sentence is
- | | |
|-------------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| a. Birds not fly high in the sky. | c. Birds are not fly in the sky. |
| b. Birds don't fly high in the sky. | d. Birds not flying in the sky. |

The text is for question number 23.

(+) A sheep grazes in the field. (?) ...

23. The interrogative form of the sentence is
- | | |
|--|---------------------------------------|
| a. Does the sheep grazes in the field? | c. is the sheep grazing in the field? |
| b. Does the sheep graze in the field? | d. is the sheep graze in the field? |
24. They ... brush their teeth twice a day. That's why they never get toothache.
- | | |
|-------------|----------|
| a. always | c. often |
| b. sometime | d. never |
25. likes – My sister – much – very – watching – film
- | | | | | | |
|---|---|---|---|---|---|
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 |
|---|---|---|---|---|---|

The correct arrangement is....

- | | |
|--------------------------|--------------------------|
| a. 3 – 5 – 1 – 4 – 2 – 6 | c. 2 – 1 – 5 – 6 – 4 – 3 |
| b. 3 – 1 – 5 – 6 – 4 – 2 | d. 2 – 5 – 1 – 6 – 4 – 3 |

II. COMPLEX MULTIPLE CHOICE

Choose the correct answer by crossing the following answer on your answer sheet.

- | |
|--|
| a. If statement 1, 2 and 3 are correct |
| b. If statement 1 and 3 are correct |
| c. If statement 2 and 4 are correct |
| d. If only statement 4 is correct |

The following text is for question number 26.

Hi! my name is Santosa. I'm twelve years old. I am a student of junior high school student in Parung, Bogor. I have two sisters. Ima is eight years old and Atiyah is only four. Ima is in elementary school while Atiyah is still in kindergarten. My parents own fish farming. They have a large fish pond that always full of gourami. I help them feed the fish in the morning and afternoon. I love my family.

26. Read the following statements.
- 1) The pond is full of catfish.
 - 2) The writer feeds the fish twice a day
 - 3) The pond is narrow.
 - 4) The writer is a junior high school student.

The correct statement(s) based on the text above is/are

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

The dialog below is for question number 27.

Raisa	: Can you get me the newspaper?
Fanny	: Here it is.
Raisa	: Thanks a lot

Fanny : (27)

27. Read the following statements.

- 1) My pleasure.
- 2) Don't mention it.
- 3) You're welcome.
- 4) Thank you.

The best expression(s) to complete the dialog is/are

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

The text is for questions number 28-30.

Mohamed Salah is an Egyptian football player known for his amazing speed and goal-scoring skills. Salah started his career in his home country with El Mokawloon in 2010. He moved to Europe to join FC Basel in Switzerland in 2012. After a successful season there, he signed with Chelsea in January 2014. However, he found it hard to get playing time, so he went to Florentine in early 2015, and then moved to Roma later that year. Salah joined Liverpool in June 2017, where he has become one of the best forwards in the world, known for his quick movements and ability to score goals. Off the field, Salah is admired for being humble and helping his community in Egypt with various charitable efforts. He also plays for the Egyptian national team in international competitions.

28. Read the following statements.

- 1) Salah moved to Chelsea in early 2015.
- 2) Salah is famous for his low movements.
- 3) Salah began his career in 2012.
- 4) Salah is a helpful person.

The correct statement(s) based on the text above is/are

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

29. Read the following statements.

- 1) Salah started his career in 2010.
- 2) Salah joined FC Basel for about 2 years.
- 3) Salah joined Liverpool after 7 years starting his career.
- 4) Salah has moved to three football clubs since 2010.

The correct statement(s) based on the text above is/are...

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

30. Learn the statements and answer the following question.

- 1) The word "amazing" means incredible.
- 2) The word "humble" means weak.
- 3) The word "quick" means fast.
- 4) The word "charitable" means greedy.

The correct statement based on the text above is/are ...

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

The text is for questions number 31.



31. Read the following statements.
- 1) The card is a thank you card.
 - 2) The card is New Year card.
 - 3) Bryan is Susan's friend.
 - 4) Susan is Bryan's wife.

The correct statement(s) based on the card is/are

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

The text is for question number 32.

The students are dancing

32. Read the following statements.
- 1) now
 - 2) at present
 - 3) at the moment
 - 4) tomorrow

The correct statement(s) to complete the sentence is/are

- | | |
|---------------|------------|
| a. 1, 2 and 3 | c. 2 and 4 |
| b. 1 and 3 | d. only 4 |

The text is for question number 33.

We ... an art exhibition at the moment.

33. Learn the statements and answer the following question.

- 1) attends
- 2) attend
- 3) is attending
- 4) are attending

The correct statement(s) to complete the sentence is/are ...

- a. 1, 2 and 3
- b. 1 and 3
- c. 2 and 4
- d. only 4

The text is for question number 34.

It ... four legs and long tail.

34. Read the statements.

- 1) are having
- 2) is having
- 3) have
- 4) has

The correct statement(s) to complete the sentence is/are ...

- a. 1, 2 and 3
- b. 1 and 3
- c. 2 and 4
- d. only 4

The text is for question number 35.

We have breakfast

35. Read the statements.

- 1) everyday
- 2) yesterday
- 3) every morning
- 4) two days ago

The correct statement(s) to complete the sentence is/are ...

- a. 1, 2 and 3
- b. 1 and 3
- c. 2 and 4
- d. only 4

III. ESSAY

36. Fill in the blank of ID card using information about you!

STUDENT IDENTITY CARD		
Name	:	
Age	:	
Address	:	
School	:	
Hobby	:	
Motto	:	

37. Fill in the blank with the suitable words.

There is a new blender in the kitchen. (a)... is made of plastic. The color is green. It mixes many things. Just put the things in a cup and (b)... the "on" button. There are four blades in the transparent cup. The blades crush ice, fruit and vegetable until (c)... . It is also useful for making chili sauce. It mixes chilies; onions (d)... garlic to make delicious chili sauce.

The text is for question number 38.

Dewi : Congratulation on winning English singing contest, Bilqis.
Bilqis : Really? Oh, thank God!
Dewi : I am so proud of you. You deserve it, Bilqis.
Bilqis : Thank you.

38. a. What is the dialog about?
b. Who win the contest?
c. The word "proud" means ...
d. "You deserve it". The word "it" refers to ...

39. Observe the picture below! Write a sentence about what they are doing in each picture.



(a)



(c)



(b)



(d)

40. Arrange the sentences into a good paragraph.

Now, I will tell you my daily activities.

- a) In the evening, I do my homework after having dinner.
b) After that, I have breakfast and leave for school by 7 am.
c) As a student, my day starts early.
d) My school ends at 2 pm.
e) After school, I have lunch and take a short nap.
f) I wake up at 5 and take a bath.

**KUNCI JAWABAN ASESMEN SUMATIF AKHIR SEMESTER 1
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2024/2025
SMP KABUPATEN CILACAP**

**MATA PELAJARAN : BAHASA INGGRIS
KELAS : VII (TUJUH)
KURIKULUM : KURIKULUM MERDEKA**

I. PILIHAN GANDA

- | | | | | |
|------|-------|-------|------------|-------|
| 1. C | 9. A | 17. C | 25. C | 31. D |
| 2. B | 10. B | 18. B | | 32. A |
| 3. A | 11. D | 19. C | PGK | 33. D |
| 4. D | 12. D | 20. A | 26. C | 34. D |
| 5. B | 13. A | 21. C | 27. A | 35. B |
| 6. B | 14. D | 22. B | 28. D | |
| 7. C | 15. C | 23. B | 29. A | |
| 8. C | 16. D | 24. A | 30. B | |

II. ESSAY

36. Depends on the teacher's assessment.
37. a. it
b. press
c. smooth
d. and
(The answer may take any other synonymous words)
38. a. congratulating Bilqis for winning the contest.
b. Bilqis
c. glad / satisfied
d. winning English singing contest
39. a. They are shopping.
b. He is riding bike.
c. They are playing music / He is playing guitar / She is singing
d. He is swimming.
(The answer may take any other possible sentences)
40. c – f – b – d – e – a

NORMA PENILAIAN

Skor Nilai			Keterangan
No Soal	Jenis Soal	Skor Maksimal @Soal	
Soal No 1 - 25	a. Pilihan Ganda	2	a
Soal No 26 - 35	b. Pilihan Ganda Kompleks	3	b
Soal No 35 - 40	c. Uraian	4	c
Nilai Total = jumlah skor yang diperoleh			a + b + c